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Roos Parish Council

All members were present at the meeting on 9th August.
Minutes

The Minutes of the meeting on 12th July were approved.

The following items arose from the Minutes.

Roos Parish Plan

1st instalment of grant

As Parish Council Treasurer Cllr Winter said that he had

received from the Countryside Agency a cheque for

£2,624 (the first instalment of the total grant of £4090).

The cheque had been paid into the Parish Council account.

From it £100 had been passed for petty cash to Mr Gavin
Eastman, Treasurer of the Parish Plan Steering Group.

Parish Council contribution

In July some members had been unhappy about the £550
said to be due from the Parish Council as its 5% share.
They thought the figure should be £380. Clir Helliwell had
undertaken to ensure that a written explanation was
supplied.

At the August meeting the Chairman tabled a letter from
the Steering Group Secretary, Mr Ken Cross, explaining
how the 5% formula was applied. There had indeed been a
mistake in calculating the Parish Council contribution but
the correct figure was not lower than previously stated but
higher — it was now £738. The error had been owing to the
haste with which the complex grant application had been
submitted to meet the deadline.

Some members were upset at what seemed to them an
unacceptable escalation of cost. They seemed to suspect
the Steering Group of making irresponsible demands.

Clir Helliwell defended the Steering Group. He pointed
out that it was the Parish Council that had initiated the
Parish Plan process. Two speakers in turn had been invited
to come to explain the scheme and the Steering Group of
volunteers had been approved at a public meeting called
by the Council itself. The Parish Council Chairman had
signed the eventual grant application form.

The application form had to be completed at the last
minute owing to the Parish Council's own delay in failing
to proceed until some months after the Parish Plan scheme
was first tabled. The initial miscalculation of the Parish
Council contribution arose from the hasty completion of
the complex form and a consequent misunderstanding of
the formula for calculating local input.

Clir Helliwell added that the Steering Group were
volunteers who would be putting in many hours of unpaid
work on behalf of the Parish Council and of the
community. Its members were not responsible for the
formula for calculating the Parish Council contribution.

(He might have added that the £738 from the Parish
Council, the only cash contribution from local residents,
was trivial compared to the £4090 invested in the Roos
Parish Plan by the Countryside Agency.)

Albrough crossroads

The Chairman said that half a dozen parish councillors had
met Mr Phil Hiscott of the Highways Department.

Mr Hiscott understood local concern about the potential
for accidents but stressed the safety measures already in
place : the surface "rumbles" and improved signs and road
markings.

He accepted that offsetting the Aldbrough Road and
Rectory Road was an option but it would be very
expensive. Highways had limited funds and for the present
had other more high-risk priorities.

Instead, Mr Hiscott said he could recommend to his
superiors the possibility of moving the 40 mph restriction
to the Burton Pidsea side of the junction and of installing a
device on the approach from Aldbrough that would display
an illuminated waming to motorists who were driving to
the junction too fast. The procedure for moving the
restriction sign and the ordering of the warning device
would both take some time.

At the Parish Council meeting members knew of the
accident on 5th July and of an even more recent incident.
It was agreed that the Chairman should write to Highways
arguing that offsetting the roads was the only way of
preventing an eventual fatal accident.

(See page 3 for a reprint of the Holderness Gazette article
on 5th August and a review of the situation, including
possible action that residents could take.)
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were expresse:d later : See PUBLIC SESSION, )
Correspondence

War Memorials. English Heritage notified grants to
repair free-standing war memorials - not relevant to Roos.

Grave spaces in Roos churchyard. The Parochial Church
Council had written advising that the churchyard was
filling up. The PCC estimated that in 15 - 20 years there
would be no plots available for new graves and that it was
time to be considering the provision of further land. No
councillors seemed to share the sense of urgency.

Licensing Act 2003

Tina Holtby, Licensing Project Officer, advised that the
Act passed responsibility for liquor licensing from the
magistrates to the East Riding of Yorkshire Council,

which was required to publish a statement of policy, with
four main objectives :

e The prevention of crime and disorder.
o Public safety at licensed premises.
e The prevention of public nuisance
e The protection of children from harm.

The East Riding's draft policy statement will be provided
to parish councils in September. Comments will be invited
by 22nd October.

Powergen Retail, Ltd

Notice was given of an informal meeting with councillors
on l1th August to consider "small-scale" wind-power

¢ North Farm, Hilston (Mr & Mrs Nelson). Application to
convert barns into five residential units.
The application, supported by a consultant's paper
eleven pages long, was complex and no councillor had
seen it. Yet a response was sought by 16th August. The
Chairman proposed that the Planning Committee be
asked for deferral so that the documents could be
circulated to members before the next Parish Council
meeting. This was agreed.

Any other business
Roos School

As a governor, Clir Craggs reported that a garden was
proposed at the rear of the school for the study of
horticulture. The estimated cost was £5,000 and grants
were being sought. A donation from the Parish Council
was requested. It was agreed to defer discussion until the
next meeting.

Track south of Roos Church

ClIr Smales had noticed litter and refuse on the track and
asked who owned the land. Cllr Grant said that his family
did. He explained that every night youths in cars tended to
meet on the track and often left litter there. The matter had
been reported to the police.  The situation was
unsatisfactory but it might be thought that the youths were
causing less trouble there than they might do elsewhere in
the village.

Incinerator at the abattoir. Clir Dodson said there had
been reports of excessive burning emissions from the















